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AREA 20
DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

December 16, 2007

6:00 pm Cheryl V. opened the meeting with a quiet time and read Concept #12
Attendance:  33
Introduction for first time attendees:  

Debbie – GSR, Friday Night Wanders
Andy – Thursday 5:30pm Serenity House

Tim- GSR, Saturday 10a.m. Serenity House

Anniversaries:

· Dawn – 3 years
· Mike - 15 years

· Matt – 5 years

· Gail – 24 years

· Cheryl – 21 years

Secretary’s Report:

November minutes were distributed December 10th, but were not posted due to server errors on the web site.  Joanne motioned to accept; Barb seconds the motion.  All were in favor.
Treasurer’s Report:

Jill summarized the report which can be found in Attachment A at the end of the minutes.  A motion was made to accept by Barb; Debbie seconds the motion and all were in favor.
GSR Reports:

· Jill – GSR Thursday Grayslake Southsider’s – Texas in Ten:  We started a saving plan to obtain enough money for the trip to the International in San Antonio this coming July.  If you want to go and would like to start saving please see me.
· Bob – GSR Saturday 6pm Serenity House – Annual Wanders Group Assembly will be on January 27th.  Location TBD.
· Kam – Monday Night, Keep It Simple – Our group is very grateful and working hard in service.
· Barb – Happy Harold’s Thursday & Saturday – Our group needs information ion the procedure for a wet drunk on a 12th Step call.  Can we start a workshop?  Cheryl V indicates we had a workshop on this topic recently and we can offer print outs, etc.  Chris indicates the workshop summary is in the November Conscious Contact. 
Old Business:
Cheryl V attended the Area Assembly and offers a full summary in the DCM report at the end of these minutes.
New Business:
Cheryl V – District 10 is hosting the NIA Committee Meeting on January 19th in La Fox, IL.  She is looking for several volunteers to help serve coffee, clean, etc.  An e-mail for assistance will be sent out shortly.  

Cheryl - District 10 has been asked to host an Area Workshop – more to come.

Cheryl – Does anyone object to combining November & December 2008 District meetings into one due to the holidays?  All were in favor.

Committee Reports
Directory:

John – Working with the printer on the format of the new directory.  I will be presented 3 or 4 option before we need to make a decision.  We finally heard back from Insty Prints and will be receiving a quote from them soon.  We have approximately 600 directories remaining, so I am pushing the printers to get back to me so we can make a decision.
Answering Service:

Greg reported numbers for the past 2 1/2 weeks: 

Total


100
Meeting Information
40
12 Step

5
Spanish Meetings
0
Other Districts

15
Hang Up/ call back     13
Alanon/ NA.
            8
Wrong number
4
Miscellaneous

0
Website info 

7
Solicitors

8
Treatment:
Barb – Stacy and I discussed our plans for the near future recently and decided we will attend a different treatment facility once a month.  We are also going to set up a speaker rotation to discuss at treatment centers their experiences after treatment and how they are staying sober.  Paul noted he was recently contacted by Lutheran General’s treatment facility to come back for a reunion of successful attendees.  
Public Information:

No report
CPC:

Ken - No report
Grapevine:

Matt – I brought in the District 10 committee board and the Grapevine board.  Round Lake Alano is planning to borrow these for an upcoming event. 
Literature:

Dawn – No report.

Corrections:
Inventory is good except for pamphlets, which will be ordered with the help of our literature chair.

With hopes of a more consistent turn out, we will explore the idea of having volunteers commit to a designated week to attend. (1st, 2nd etc).

The District website is being used to download and submit applications. However, most forget to include a copy of their Drivers License. Because of this, we recently asked Gayle to replace the current application with one that has the “Copy of License Request” in a larger, red font.

District 28 Corrections Chair is rotating out in January, and since the new Chair is currently an active volunteer, their continued support is to be expected.

We wish all a joyous Christmas, safe travels and a wondrous new year.

Newsletter:
Chris – I had trouble posting the Conscious Contact on the website due to server difficulty, so Cheryl will distribute a copy via e-mail to all GSR’s.  
Office Max recently offered us a 15% discount.
Archives:

Bob – I purchased a cork board display for assemblies, etc.
Special Needs:

No report 
Events:

No report.

Website:  
Gayle – We are having problems posting information on the website and I am looking into it.  Several invoices are to be paid:  $104 for the web services and $24 for statistics.
GSR Contact Committee:

Mike – We are working on a formal list of GSR’s.  Also, a success story to report:  Debbie, GSR Friday Night Wanders was enticed to become GSR because of our presentation at her meeting.
Officers Reports DCM, Alt DCM:

Alternate DCM report: 

Scott – No Report


DCM Report 
Cheryl V. – reported the motions discussed at the NIA 20 Assembly which took place on December, 8 2007 in Huntley.  
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ATTACHMENT A – Secretary Detail
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